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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

JANUARY 5, 2011 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  Lisa Fizer and David-Hedderly Smith were not present.  Also in attendance were homeowner Rocky Christeson, and Michael and Morgan Fatali, current renters of Mr. Christeson’s home.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced Mr. Christeson and the Fatalis to the board of directors.  Rocky began by explaining the situation at his home located at 7811 Stagecoach Dr.  He noted he has moved to Oakley, and has rented his home to various individuals over the past few years.  Currently, the Fatalis occupy the home with a lease to own option.  He acknowledged that alterations for a parking pad to the side of the home had been made, and that they were not aware at the time of construction of the requirements for architectural review as specified in the CC&R’s.  He apologized for their error, and wanted to meet with the board to determine how to proceed.  Ted explained that the main concerns of the board are recontouring and relandscaping of lots, business use of homes with employees and visitors, and building additions.  Dan noted that the parking pad was built partially on the downhill lot, and there had been previous concerns at that location with recreational vehicles and other vehicles being parked in that area, which prompted the HOA getting involved in the situation.  Dan went on to say that he had conversations and/or meetings with the contractor, Rocky, and later with Melanie Christeson about the original design of the home and specifications for a pull-through driveway.  Mr. Fatali expressed his concerns with excavating for a pull-through driveway because of the grade of the hillside, although Dan said a pull-through driveway could be done based on the topography of the lot.  He and Morgan noted that the pad would be used only for parking their vehicles, and for no other business purposes of use as visitor parking.  There was general discussion regarding safety of the intersection if the driveway were altered.  There were also concerns voiced whether the board was following proper procedure in reviewing the plans and situation at this time.  He suggested the owner obtain a true and correct topographic survey with the actual location of the home to then be presented to the architectural review committee.  Ted added that the HOA is concerned with the impact on the neighbors, and should work towards a resolution by the coming building season, and look toward another meeting in early March.    

2. Minutes from the November 3rd board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.
3. Financial statements at and for the eleven months ended November 30, 2010 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  There was general discussion of the remaining past due balances.  Cory mentioned that the owners with unpaid balances from 2010 would receive notices of intent to lien, and ultimately liened if not paid by month end.
4. Cory noted that the 2011 assessment would be dated 02/01/2011 and sent to arrive on or abound that day, with finance charges not being assessed until the end of March.
5. The 2011 General Meeting of the Owners was scheduled for Wednesday, March 2nd at 6pm.  The location was not specified, but will be determined.  Board members up for reelection in 2011 are Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, David Hedderly-Smith, and Dan Schofield.
6. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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